COMMISSIONERS' MEETING

May 27, 2021

The Bartholomew County Commissioners met on May 27, 2021, in the Commissioners Chambers of the Governmental Office Building, 440 Third Street, Columbus, Indiana. Commissioners Larry S. Kleinhenz, Carl H. Lienhoop and Tony London were present. Auditor Pia O'Connor, Attorney Grant Tucker and County Administrator Tina Douglas were also present.

The first item was the Approval of Payroll. Commissioner London motioned to approve the Payroll as presented. Commissioner Lienhoop seconded the motion which passed unanimously.

The next item was the Consideration of a Purchase Agreement for Real Estate. This has been postponed until the Monday, June 7, 2021 meeting. Commissioner Kleinhenz stated that they had hoped to tie this up today but they had stated that they would only meet today to approve Payroll. Commissioner London stated that COVID had created much more work for the Nursing Department and they are on top of each other as they use the office as a Vaccine Clinic. Mark Webber asked when they planned to move in. Commissioner Lienhoop stated that they would probably move the Vaccine Clinic in as soon as possible. Commissioner Kleinhenz would hope they could be in the new building within 120 days but that may be very optimistic.

The next Commissioners Meeting will be Monday, June 7, 2021 at 10:00 a.m.

There being no other business, the meeting was adjourned.

COMMISSIONERS
LARRY S. KLEINHENZ, CHAIRMAN
CARL H. LIENHOOP, MEMBER
TONY LONDON MEMBER

BARTHOLOMEW COUNTY

ATTEST:	
PLA OLGONDIOD	
PIA O'CONNOR	